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*Community Service: 

      AVDA - Dianie Alperin, Ben Ruby 

     Thanksgiving– Ezra Krieg                              

     Police Appreciation - Ezra Krieg,  

                                    Peggy Kelleher 

*Club Meetings: Jay Alperin  

*Fund Raising:  

     Delray Affair– Matthew Byrne 

     Golf Tourney– Scott Youngberg 

     Glo-Ball - Bob Barcinski 

*Interclubs: Steve Rubin  

*Membership: Carlene Laseter 

*Newsletter/Website: 

                   Scott Youngberg 

*Programs: Ezra Krieg 

*Social Activities: 

          President & President Elect 

*Spiritual Aims:  Doug Martin 

*Youth Services:  

     Scholarship - Scott Youngberg,  

                           Dale Morrison 

    Terrific Kids - Peggy Kelleher, 

                            Lisa Lee 

* Key Club/Builders Club -  

      American Heritage - Sally Schliefer 

      Atlantic High School– Stacy Brody  
     Unity School - Stacy Brookman     

    Meets for Breakfast Wednesday’s (except the 1st Week), 7:30 a.m., Delray Beach Golf Club, 2200 Highland Ave, Delray Beach, Fl.    
                And the 1st Thursday, 6:00 pm, Tim Finnegan’s Irish Pub, 2885 S. Federal Hwy (South of Linton), Delray Beach, Fl. 

“Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service” - Celebrating 46 Years of Service 

     Visit our Website: 
  www.delraybeachkiwanis-  
           sunrise.org 

 

The American Heritage School Key 
Club recently returned from their 
2nd orphanage mission to Nassau 
to be with the children that lost 

their parents and homes. 16 students along 
with Key Club Advisor and Kiwanis member 
Sally Schliefer brought joy, supplies and 
gifts to the children. Here are some pictures: 

The Last Meeting Of The Year - 
Goodbye 2019, Hello 2020! 

   As has been our tradition, we like to document the last meeting for the year 
with a group picture. It’s about a third of our members, but we were glad to 

see everyone who showed up.   Let’s make 2020 the best yet! 

AHS Key Club Visits Orphans in Nassau 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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         Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

                     Upcoming Birthdays:           

 

                   January 1  - Lucie Carney 

                                                         January 5 -  Connie Barcinski 
                            January 10 - Jay Alperin 
                            January 19 - Terri Schroeder 
                            January 20 - Carlene Laseter 
                            January 28 - Jody Martin 
                             

                          Wedding Anniversaries: 
                                            - None - 
         

                       Membership Anniversaries: 
                  January 1 - Ezra Krieg (40 Years!) 
                          January 8  - Barbara Schooler, (23 years!) 
                          
 
December 5th Meeting “Finnegan’s”:   Jay & Diane Alperin were 
happy for their grandson’s visiting and for FAU’s football team winning. 
Ben Bassford was also happy for FAU. Carole Bassford was happy to 
have their son & wife visiting. Dave Freeburn also was happy for his 
son from California visiting. Dale Morrison had lots of out-of-towners 
visiting and guess what?...They’re still talking! Bill & Bonnie Morse’s 
daughter won a national award for fundraising and they wished 
everyone a Happy Holiday since they will be out of town. Carlene 
Laseter celebrated her granddaughters’ 10th birthday and is happy for 
Kentucky’s winning in both football & basketball. Finally, Scott 
Youngberg was happy that FSU has joined Kentucky in the top 20..... 
in basketball. 

December 11th Meeting:  Over the weekend, we had our Annual 
Holiday Party at Jay & Diane Alperin’s. Everyone thanked the 
Alperins for hosting a great party this year. Jay was also happy FAU 
won the Conference USA Championship.  In addition, Mark 
Scheinbaum gave kudos to Jay for his gourmet pistachio ice cream 
and announced his wife is halfway through her master’s degree with 
awesome grades. Tom Carney put a dollar in for Reeve Bright 
bringing scotch to the party and then taking it home. Reeve added FSU 
finally got a coach. (ed. note: It’s wonderful that Reeve boasts FSU all 
the time. Maybe he should be an FSU fan instead of a Hurricane?) 
Scott Youngberg ditto’d the sentiment for FSU’s “Fire & Brimstone” 
coach who is fired up! Carlene Laseter is happy Kentucky is going to 
the Belk Bowl and Peggy Kelleher is happy the Gators are going to 
the Orange Bowl. Rich Pollack missed the party, but saw an awesome 
Golf Cart Christmas parade in Captiva. Matt Byrne had a tough time 
finding an AirBNB home for his mother. Dave Freeburn is having hip 
surgery on Monday and Ezra Krieg is happy the Miami Heat are 
winning a lot of games. John Crane-Baker participated in the 
shopping spree for Hero’s & Helpers, and his son graduated college last 
Friday. He even has a job! Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

December 18th Meeting:   Reeve Bright told everyone about FSU’s 
old coach is now the new coach at FAU. Jay Alperin isn’t sure he’s 
happy about that. Bob Barcinski’s grandson’s baseball team scored 4 
runs in the bottom of the last inning for a walk off win last weekend. 
Ezra Krieg survived a cold weekend in New York and watched the 
Dolphins lose to the Giants. Rich Pollack was happy the Giants finally 
won a game and celebrating his wedding Anniversary today. Larry 
Schroeder put in for his birthday and wished everyone a Happy 
Holiday. Steve Rubin and Carlene Laseter, along with everyone else,  
also wished a Happy Holiday to all. Peggy Kelleher, Scott 
Youngberg, Doug Martin and Jay all thanked Reeve for a great boat 
parade party. Reeve is wondering what happened to the tent he had for 
the event.  

December 25th Meeting:    No Meeting Today 
                                           “Merry Christmas” 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  

Other Doings. . . . . . 
Hail! President of the Month! 
 

      ****** December****** 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                      
                         

                          Reeve Bright 
   Here are the upcoming scheduled POTM’s: 
 
   2020 January   -  Peggy Kelleher 

          February  -  Carlene Laseter 

          March      -  Bob Barcinski 

          April        -  Suzanne Fisher 

          May         -  Larry Schroeder 

          June        -  David Freeburn 

          July         -  Jay Alperin 

          August     -  Bill Morse 

        September -  Steve Rubin 

           Thank You! 
  
Kiwanians at the Boca Bowl December 21st.  
Hometown FAU beat SMU for the victory. 
What’s with the “Gator” Visor?  

Never get into fights with ugly people,  
they have nothing to lose.  
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  More About Kiwanis International  

1. English is the official language of Kiwanis 
International. However, key administrative and 
program literature is published in up to 13 additional 
languages, and simultaneous translation is provided 
at International conventions when required by a 
sufficient number of members.  

2.  A “service project” is defined by Kiwanis International 
as “an activity, consistent with the Objects, 
objectives, and policies of Kiwanis International, 
which is devised or planned by a Kiwanis club or a 
club committee and performed by members of the 
club for the benefit of others.”  

3. The first President of Kiwanis International elected 
from outside the United States was the third, Henry J. 
Elliott of Montreal, Quebec, who served in 1919-20.  
Seven other International Presidents have been 
Canadian. The first International President elected 
from outside the two founding nations of the US and 
Canada was Ian Perdriau AM, a member of the 
Kiwanis Club of Melbourne, Australia, who served in 
1994-95.  

4. Only chartered Kiwanis clubs are members of Kiwanis 
International. Each Kiwanian is a member of his or 
her club; no individual is a member of Kiwanis 
International.  

5. Kiwanis membership surpassed 10,000 in 1919 and 
reached 100,000 in 1928. Membership fell below the 
100,000 mark during the economic depression years 
of 1931-1939, but again surpassed 100,000 in 1940. 
In 1952, membership passed the 200,000 mark and 
reached 300,000 in 1979.  

6. Kiwanis International’s first Worldwide Service Project 
was initiated in 1993 and formally launched in 1994. 
The project is designed to eliminate iodine deficiency 
disorders (IDD) as a world health problem.  Iodine is 
an essential micronutrient in the human diet. About 
1.5 billion people live in iodine-deficient areas of the 
world, and half of them are children.  

           Helping Build A  
      Healthier Community  

   Our program on December 11th was 
presented by Cathy Mckney, the 
project Coordinator Assistant for the 
PBC Behavioral Health Coalition. 
   The Palm Beach County Behavioral 
Health Coalition was created to give 
parents, youth and neighborhoods the 
tools to continue building a healthier, 
drug free community. 
   By bringing together teens, parents, 

educators, business owners and other partners, they 
coordinate activities, provide information, and organize 
public awareness campaigns to steer youth and adults 
away from harmful decisions and towards program and 
support services. 
   Since 1982, the Coalition has had a major impact in 
Palm Beach County's efforts to keep our communities 
healthy, safe and drug-free. Included 
are programs in Substance Abuse/
Prevention, HIV Prevention and 
Mental Health First Aid. 
   They encourage you to take an 
active role in shaping the future of 
Palm Beach County by joining one of 
their task forces, attending their 
events, and/or sponsoring their 
initiatives.  
   For more information, go to www.pbcbhc.org. 

       Annie Appleseed Project 
   Our program on December 18th was 
presented by Ann Fonfa, President of The 
Annie Appleseed Project.  
   At the age of 44, Ann was diagnosed 
with breast cancer. She underwent several 
surgeries, but decided to forego 
chemotherapy and radiation in favor of 
Complementary and Alternative (CAM) 
therapies, which she researched 
exhaustively. What ensued was an 8-year 
cat-and-mouse game with recurring chest 
wall tumors, all of which were treated with 

CAM therapies. On September 12, 2001, more than eight 
years after her diagnosis and one day after the infamous 9
-11 attacks, Ann received word from her doctor: she was 
cancer free.  
   With her fighting spirit unscathed, Ann put the wealth of 
knowledge gained on her journey to good use, answering 
the questions of others who learned of her story and 
sought a similar approach to dealing with their own cancer 
diagnoses. The Annie Appleseed Project was born of this 
effort, and continues to this day. Billed as having been 
created by a woman with breast cancer and an attitude, 
Ann’s highly regarded website, www. 
annieappleseedproject.org, is an extensive resource for 
those seeking to make the best decisions for themselves 
with the most complete, up-to-date, evidence-based 
information available on both CAM and conventional 
approaches to cancer.  
   To summarize, AAP provides information that helps 
everyone/anyone REDUCE their risk for cancer (and heart 
disease, diabetes, and more modern ailments). Their 
information helps people in active conventional cancer 
treatment, REDUCE toxicities And they provide information 
for anyone interested in alternative or natural therapies. 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    
          

        December 5 - Dale Morrison 

  December 11- Rich Pollack 

  December 18 - Scott (The Man) Youngberg 

  December 25 - Santa Claus 

   

  The “Golden”   
      Years …  
   
.... A reporter was interviewing 
a 104 year-old woman: "And 
what do you think is the best 
thing about being 104?" the 
reporter asked. 
 
She simply replied, "No peer pressure." 

 
 
....  I've sure gotten old. I've had two By-pass surgeries. 
A hip replacement, new knees. Fought prostate cancer, 
and diabetes. I'm half blind, can't hear anything quieter 
than a jet engine, take 40 different medications that 
make me dizzy, winded, and subject to blackouts. Have 
bouts with dementia. Have poor circulation, hardly feel 
my hands and feet anymore. Can't remember if I'm 85 
or 92. Have lost all my friends. 
 
But.....Thank God, I still have my Florida driver's 
license! 

 

....  When you are young, you want to be the master of 

your fate and the captain of your soul. When you are 

older, you will settle for being the master of your weight 

and the captain of your bowling team. 

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT  
 

              Protect Against Pet Scams 
   Considering buying a pet this holiday season? Make 
sure you do your homework before buying. 
Unfortunately, there are scammers out there who will 
lure their victims in with the promise of a new furry 
friend only to defraud them of hundreds or even 
thousands of dollars. 
   In a typical pet sale scam, a consumer will see an 
advertisement for an animal, most commonly a dog, 
accompanied by heartwarmingly cute pictures. The 
seller will usually claim to be far away but will offer to 
ship the animal to the new owner's location. 
Unfortunately for the buyer, the scammer doesn't truly 
have any pets for sale and is just sending pictures of 
animals found on the Internet. 
   Once the buyer sends the money, the scammer will 
come up with extra fees like crate rentals, pet 
insurance, vet bills, and unexpected shipping costs that 
must be paid before the pet can be delivered to its new 
home. As long as the victim is willing to pay, the 
scammer will continue adding on new fees. The 
scammer typically uses untraceable wire transfers so 
once the buyer catches on, their money is long gone. 
   Look for the following red flags to avoid becoming a 
victim of a pet scam: 

• Wiring Money: Never wire money to anyone you 
have met online. Also exercise caution when using 
peer to peer payment methods like Venmo, Google 
Pay, Apple Pay, Facebook Payments or Zelle. 

• Suspicious Photos: Look out for pet images that 
look like stock photos. Consider doing an online 
image search of the photo to see if it's posted 
somewhere else. 

• Bogus Stories/Excuses: Scammers will often 
come up with complicated reasons why they need 
immediate wire transfers or why they can't deliver a 
pet directly to you. 
 

   Additionally, the Florida Pet Law is a consumer 
guarantee that provides standardized health 
requirements for dogs and cats being sold or 
transported. Consumers should ask for a Health 
Certificate at the time of purchase of any dog or cat. A 
responsible breeder, shelter, or rescue organization will 
provide registration and veterinary health records. 
   According to the Pet Law, the animal should be 
examined by a licensed and accredited veterinarian no 
more than 30 days prior to the sale of the pet. The Pet 
Law has specific requirements, like certain vaccines, 
deworming, and a fecal check to look for intestinal 
parasites, that veterinarians must comply with prior to 
issuing the Health Certificate. Under certain conditions, 
it provides buyers with recourses if it is determined that 
the pet was unfit for sale at the time of purchase. 
   While the vast majority of pet breeders are 
legitimate, it can sometimes be difficult to spot a fraud. 
If you suspect that you have become a victim, report it 
immediately. You can file a complaint at 
FloridaConsumerHelp.com or by calling 1-800-HELP-FLA 
(435-7352). or 1-800 FL-AYUDA (352-9832) en 
Español. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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 Emotional and  
social benefits of 
cooking at home 

The simple process of 
cooking at home can be 
empowering and improve 
your mood and self-esteem. 

Taking time out from a busy schedule to cook can also 
be a great stress reliever. 

Preparing even simple meals at home can be creatively 
fulfilling. 

Adopting a diet of healthy, home-cooked meals can 
increase your resilience to stress, anxiety, and 
depression and boost your mood and outlook. 

Cooking and eating with family is a great way to bond 
with your loved ones. 

Inviting friends to join you can expand your social 
circle, which can alleviate stress. 

Eating wholesome meals can even add joy to your life. 
When your body feels healthier, you feel happier—inside 
and out. 

        

  Membership 
   Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

     
 Our Membership  
          Is Our Strength 

   As our lives become busier and 
the years seemly pass faster we 
must again regroup. Our club will change its 
President each month, however the focus will 
remain on strengthening our community and 
building the relationships within our extremely 
dynamic Kiwanis Club. 

   Together as a collective team we have the talents, 
knowledge and will power to overcome the trying 
times of the economic squeeze. Our club possesses 
all the qualities necessary to reach farther and 
deeper to conquer the goals we have set for 
ourselves. Our membership is our strength so we 
should make it grow. However, we must keep the 
common thread of friendship, comradery and the 
unpredictable humor which is the backbone of our 
club. Let’s call it Team Work! 

   We are able to weave these threads to success in 
our endeavors such as the 46 years of the Delray 
Affair, Glo-Ball and the upcoming 38th Annual 
Kiwanis “Swing for Kids” Charity Golf Tournament. 
These tedious but fun and exciting fund raisers are 
testimony to the strength and resolve we possess. 
The year ahead looks bright for the organizations 
which have asked for our support. From the Adopt-a
-Family, Thanksgiving Day Turkey deliveries, AVDA, 
various contributions to needy causes and to the 
wonderful college scholarships and our sponsored 
youth it shows your dedication and hard work truly 
makes a difference. Be Proud you earned it! 

   Our club needs good leaders to maintain this 
high quality of service. Being a member is getting 
involved. It’s fun, try it! We will survive and grow 
through team work…and have a lot of fun doing it!  

 

 

 

 
       Remember, This is The Formula:    
   Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.   
             Share it with others. Live it.             
              Doing Good....Feeling Good! 

You might be a  
redneck if ......... 
....Your hairdo has ever been 
ruined by a ceiling fan. 
 
....Your mother has been involved 
in a fist fight at a high school 
sports event. 

.... You've ever barbecued Spam 
on the grill. 
 
.... You own all the components of 
soap on a rope except the soap. 

 
.... The best way to keep things cold is to leave'em in 
the shade. 
 
.... You've ever raked leaves in your kitchen. 
 
.... The neighbors started a petition over your 
Christmas lights. 
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     15th Annual Delray Kiwanis  
  Night Golf Tournament  

                    Registration Form   

                                                                 

                                                                                Benefitting Kiwanis Children’s Charities            

What:  9-hole golf tournament using 

             illuminated golf balls. 4-man team 

             scramble. Shot-gun start. 
 

Where:  Delray Beach Golf Club 

                2200 Highland Ave. 

                Delray Beach, FL 33444 

                (561) 243-7380 
 

 When:   Saturday, February 8,  6:00 pm 
 
 

  Cost:    $60.00 per person  
                 ($240 per team) 
                Includes golf balls, glow sticks,                 
                food and one mulligan per person.                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sponsor Board: Instead of being a hole  
sponsor, you can advertise your business 
on our sponsor board.  $20.00 per business. 
 

Contact:  Bob Barcinski, (561) 704-2780 

 
Misc. Info:  Bring a small flashlight. Limited 
to 18 four person teams. If you sign  up and 
don’t show, you still owe!  No Refunds! 

  

 
Registration for the foursomes are due  
                  by February 4th. 
 

                   Name                               Phone # 
Captain-Player 1  
 
          _____________________________________ 
           
   E-Mail Address:___________________________ 

Player 2 
___________________________________________ 
 

Player 3 
___________________________________________ 
 

Player 4 
___________________________________________ 

       All Players Must Sign Waiver on Back of  
                       Registration Form! 
 
Sponsor Board cost $20.00. Please attach your 
business card with payment. 
 

Sponsor’s Name:     
              ___________________________________ 
 

 Phone: ___________________________________ 
 
                 Please make checks payable to: 

“Delray Beach Kiwanis” 

and mail to 
PO Box 7083 

Delray Beach, FL 33482-7083 
 

All proceeds go to support  
Delray Beach Kiwanis Children’s Programs 

 

Thank you for your support! 
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     Calendar Of Events  
 

    TBD ................3rd Annual Putt-Putt Challenge 

February 8 ........ Night Time “Glo-Ball” 
                             Golf Tournament, Delray Golf Club 

April 3-5 .....    58th Annual  
                        Delray Affair 
                      Major Fundraiser  
                          for the club 

 

June 17-20 ........  Kiwanis Int’l   
                             Convention 
                             Indianapolis, Ind. 

August 13-16 ..... Florida District Convention 
                             Buena Vista Palace Hotel & Spa 
                             Orlando, Fl.          

  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES 
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

  
"What lies behind us and what lies 
before us are tiny matters compared to 
what lies within us."  

                    --- Oliver Wendell Holmes 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
1/2  Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, January 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 
1/8 First Serve USA 
1/15 Achievement Center 
1/22 Waste Management 
1/29 Young Men of Distinction 

2/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, February 6th, at 6:00 pm. 
2/12 Police Appreciation 
2/19 Tentative:  Second Chance 
2/26 Census 

3/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, March 5th, at 6:00 pm. 
3/11 Need Speaker  
3/18 Tentative:  Community Foundation 
3/25 Big Brothers.  Big Sisters 

4/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, April 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 
4/8   Digital Vibez 
4/15 1909 
4/22 Boca West Foundation 
4/29 Children’s Bereavement Center 
 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
      954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

1. Fact or Crap - The 
heart beat rate of a cat is 
twice that of humans.  

2. Fact or Crap - A 
burn card, in poker is the 
low end of a straight.  

3. Fact or Crap - Honey 
is the only food that does not have a 
shelf life.  

4. Fact or Crap - Trench coats were 
used, quite literally, in the trenches.  

5. Fact or Crap - The word Arkansas 
means, sturdy boat.  

6. Fact or Crap - Chirophobia is the fear 
of hands.  

7. Fact or Crap - The umbrella was 
invented in japan in the early 14th 
century.                  

 

                 (Answers on Page 9) 

Answering Machine 
Messages . . . .  

 ---  I can't come to the phone now 
because I have amnesia and I feel 
stupid talking to people I don't 
remember. I'd appreciate it if you 
could help me out by leaving my 

name and telling me something about myself. Thanks. 

---  I can't come to the phone right now because I'm 
down in the basement printing up a fresh new batch of 
twenty dollar bills. If you need any money, or if you just 
want to check out my handiwork, please leave your 
name, number, and how much cash you need after the 
tone. If you're from the Department of the Treasury, 
please ignore this message. 

---  Hi. I'm probably home, I'm just avoiding someone I 
don't like. Leave me a message, and if I don't call back, 
it's you. 

---  Hi there. This is Joe speaking. I'm home right now, 
and in a moment, I'll have a decision to make. Leave 
your name and number and I'll be thinking about it... 

---  Bob here. I'm home right now, I'm just screening 
my calls. So start talking and if you're someone I want 
to speak with I'll pick up the phone. Otherwise, well, 
what can I say? 

---  This is Dan Cassidy's answering machine. Please 
leave your name and number, and after I've doctored 
the tape, your message will implicate you in a federal 
crime and be brought to the attention of the FBI.  
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     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

December 5: 
1776   The first scholastic fraternity in America, Phi Beta 
Kappa, was organized at the College of William and Mary 
in Williamsburg, Va. 
1782   Martin Van Buren, the eighth U.S. president and the first to be born after 
the country was formed, was born in Kinderhook, N.Y. 
1848   President James K. Polk triggered the Gold Rush of '49 by confirming that 
gold had been discovered in California. 
1933   national Prohibition came to an end as Utah became the 36th state to 
ratify the 21st Amendment to the Constitution, repealing the 18th Amendment. 
1955   The American Federation of Labor and the Congress of Industrial 
Organizations merged to form the AFL-CIO. 
2006   New York became the first city in the nation to ban artery-clogging trans 
fats at restaurants. 
2008   A judge in Las Vegas sentenced O.J. Simpson to 33 years in prison (with 
eligibility for parole after nine) for an armed robbery at a hotel room. 

 Birthdays: 
 Singer Little Richard is 87 
 Opera singer Jose Carreras is 73 
 Actress Morgan Brittany (“Dallas”) is 68 
 Comedian Margaret Cho is 51 
 Actress Paula Patton (“Precious”) is 44 
 Actress Amy Acker (“Person of Interest,” ”Angel”) is 43 
 Actor Gabriel Luna (“Marvel’s Agents of S.H.I.E.L.D.”) is 37  

December 11: 
1816   Indiana became the 19th state. 
1936   Britain's King Edward VIII abdicated the throne in order to marry 
American divorcee Wallis Warfield Simpson. 
1941   Germany and Italy declared war on the United States, which responded in 
kind. 
1946   UNICEF (the United Nations International Children's Emergency Fund) was 
established. 
1972   Man landed on the moon for the last time during the Apollo 17 mission. 
1998   The House Judiciary Committee approved three articles of impeachment 
against President Bill Clinton. 
2008   Bernard Madoff was arrested, accused of running a multibillion-dollar Ponzi 
scheme. (He later pleaded guilty and is serving 150 years in prison.) 
2009   Tiger Woods announced on his website that he was taking an indefinite 
leave from golf to try to save his marriage to Elin Nordegren. (The couple 
divorced in August 2010.) 

 Birthdays: 
 Actress Rita Moreno is 88 
 Singer David Gates of Bread is 79 
 Actress Donna Mills (“Knots Landing”) is 79 
 Singer Brenda Lee is 75 
 Actress Linda Day George (TV’s “Mission: Impossible”) is 75 
 Actress Teri Garr is 72 
 Actress Bess Armstrong is 66 
 Actor Ben Browder (“Stargate SG-1”) is 57 
 Actor Gary Dourdan (“C.S.I.”) is 53 

December 18: 
1787   New Jersey became the third state to ratify the U.S. Constitution. 
1892   Peter Tchaikovsky's "The Nutcracker Suite" premiered in St. Petersburg, 
Russia. 
1944   The Supreme Court upheld the wartime relocation of Japanese-Americans. 
1957   The first nuclear facility in the United States to generate electricity, the 
Shippingport Atomic Power Station in Pennsylvania, went online. 
1958   The world's first communications satellite was launched by the United 
States aboard an Atlas rocket. 
1969   Britain's Parliament abolished the death penalty for murder. 
1987   Ivan F. Boesky was sentenced to three years in prison for plotting Wall 
Street's biggest insider-trading scandal. 
2003   A judge in Seattle sentenced confessed Green River killer Gary Ridgeway 
to 48 consecutive life terms. 
2009   Reality TV stars Jon and Kate Gosselin, parents of eight children, divorced. 
 Birthdays: 
 Actress Cicely Tyson is 95 
 Actor Roger Mosley (“Magnum, P.I.”) is 81 
 Guitarist Keith Richards of The Rolling Stones is 76 
 Director Steven Spielberg is 73 
 Movie critic Leonard Maltin is 69 
 Actor Ray Liotta is 65 
 Actor Brad Pitt is 56 
 Wrestler-actor Stone Cold Steve Austin (“Chain of Command”) is 55 
 Actor Shawn Christian (“Days of Our Lives”) is 54 
 DJ Lethal of Limp Bizkit is 47 
 Country singer Randy Houser is 43 
 Singer Christina Aguilera is 39  

December 25: 
336   The first recorded celebration of Christmas on Dec. 25 took place in Rome. 
1066   William the Conqueror was crowned king of England. 
1776   Gen. George Washington and his troops crossed the Delaware River for a 
surprise attack against Hessian forces at Trenton, N.J. 
1818   "Silent Night" was performed for the first time, at the Church of St. 
Nikolaus in Oberndorff, Austria. 
1868   President Andrew Johnson granted an unconditional pardon to everyone 
involved in the Southern rebellion that resulted in the Civil War. 
1989   Ousted Romanian President Nicolae Ceausescu and his wife, Elena, were 
executed. 
1991   Soviet President Mikhail S. Gorbachev went on TV to announce his 
resignation as the eighth and final leader of a Communist superpower that had 
already gone out of existence. 
2009   Passengers aboard a Northwest Airlines flight foiled an attempt to blow up 
the plane as it was landing in Detroit by seizing suspect Umar Farouk 
Abdulmutallab, a Nigerian accused of trying to set off explosives in his 
underwear. 

 Birthdays: 
 Singer John Edwards of The Spinners is 75 
 Actor Gary Sandy (“WKRP In Cincinnati”) is 74 
 Country singer Barbara Mandrell is 71 
 Actress Sissy Spacek is 70 
 Blues musician Joe Louis Walker is 70 
 Actress CCH Pounder is 67 
 Actress Klea Scott (“Millennium”) is 51  

 
AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 
will be doing…..and Singer Jimmy Buffett comes in, we hope that you 
will buy him a “Margaritaville” drink, as he is 73 years old today.    
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      If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

  esysy@att.net          ——Thank you                                                                 

    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

    Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 10) 

        

     Here Comes  
 “Little Johnny” 
  
..... A teacher cautiously approaches 
the subject of sex education with 
her fourth grade class because she 
realizes Little Johnny's propensity 
for sexual innuendo.  

But Johnny remains attentive 
throughout the entire lecture.  

Finally, towards the end of the 
lesson, the teacher asks for examples of sex education 
from the class.  

One little boy raises his hand, "I saw a bird in her nest 
with some eggs." "Very good, William," cooed the 
teacher. 

"My mommy had a baby," said little Esther.  

"Oh, that's nice," replied the teacher.  

Finally, little Johnny raises his hand.  

With much fear and trepidation, the teacher calls on him.  

"I was watchin' TV yesterday, and I saw the Lone Ranger. 
He was surrounded by hundreds and hundreds of Indians. 
And they all attacked at one time. And he killed every 
one of them with his two guns."  

The teacher was relieved but puzzled, "And what does 
that have to do with sex education, Johnny?"  

"It'll teach those Indians not to f... with the Lone 
Ranger." 

 
..... The Teacher asked Little Johnny,  

"How can you prevent diseases caused by biting insects?" 

Little Johnny replied, "Just Don't bite any." 

     

   Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  
     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

   
 

       

     Answers..........   

 

1. Fact. A cat has five more spine 
vertebrae then a humans. 

2. Crap. The burn card refers to 
the first card on top of the deck. 

3. Fact. Honey, if sealed, can 
remain stable for decades and 
even centuries. 

4. Fact. The jacket, which went on 
to reach peaks of fashion success. 

5. Crap. The 25th state is named after a Sioux word 
meaning, downstream. 

6. Fact. This fear can often become a very debilitating 
disorder causing panic attacks and other symptoms. 

7. Crap. It is Latin for shadow and dates back to antiquity 
times.  

A dumb blonde was bragging about her knowledge 
of the state capitals of the United States. She 
proudly announced, "go ahead, ask me any of the 

capitals, I know all of them." 
 

A red head said, "O.K., what's the capital of 
Wyoming?" The blonde replied,  

"Oh, that's easy, 'W'."  

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org


    The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach    “Doing Great Things”           Page  10 

 

The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District. 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       
 
       2019-20  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                    Daniel Vigneron 
               Howald, Luxembourg 

 

        2019-20 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Allen Yergovich  
                Email: allengy@aol.com  

        2019-20 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                      Tom Thayer 
 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Clive Daniels Furniture Store Upstairs  
       1351 NW Boca Raton Blvd  
       Boca Raton  (NW Corner Glades Road & NW 2nd Ave) 
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon 
       New China Buffet 
       5841 Lake Worth Road 
       Greenacres 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2019-20 President:  F. James Wylie  
               Email: fjameswylie@gmail.com  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

    International  
    President’s Corner  
          Daniel Vigneron 
      President of Kiwanis International                

Let teens be your teachers 

   My work with Kiwanis allows me the good fortune to travel all 
over the world. Meeting new people and taking in new 
experiences are very enjoyable to me. Early on in my Kiwanis 
presidency, I had the opportunity to get involved with a special 
group in Kansas in the middle of the U.S.  

   I joined a weekend Key Leader event at Rock Springs Ranch 
in Junction City. The Kansas District takes great pride in this 
ranch. The district helped to raise US$250,000 over five years 
to remodel the Heritage Hall center on the campus. It now has 
modern facilities and technology for campers, along with the 
natural beauty of the wooded camp’s lake and many outdoor 
activities.  

   Key Leader camps are weekend retreats for teens, a time to 
put their phones and school aside and get out of their comfort 
zone. They work in groups to learn about teamwork and 
leadership skills. It’s also a time for personal growth. During this 
time, students discover more about themselves as individuals 
and how to act and respond in different situations.  

   I talked to the group about what it was like for me as a boy 
growing up in Africa and my time as a Boy Scout. It was nothing 
like the opportunities youth have today! This generation is much 
more sophisticated. They seem to more easily mix with people 
who have different personalities and come from different 
backgrounds.  

   Key Leader offers activities to teach young people how to be 
community-minded, listen well, take action and be persuasive in 
the most positive ways. I was impressed by the level of respect 
shown not only to me, but to the teenagers’ advisors and 
chaperones. And the respect was mutual.  

   It is always energizing to spend time with enthusiastic, bright 
young people. Watching these teens interact and learn in such a 
short period of time motivates me to encourage my Kiwanis 
colleagues to take a greater role in mentoring members of Key 
Club and CKI. They have much they can teach us about sharing 
new ideas, and resiliency when things don’t go as planned. This 
kind of thinking can invigorate our members and elevate our 
clubs and districts. 

Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 
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Our Annual Holiday Party was a HUGE Success! The food, drinks and hors 
d’oeuvres were exceptional. Especially enjoyed the shots!  A great big 

THANKS to Jay & Diane Alperin for allowing us to use their home once again. 
Here are some pics........... 


